
 

 

  

 

 

 

May 10, 2023 
 
Municipality of West Elgin 
c/o Heather Bouw, Clerk 
22413 Hoskins Line 
Rodney, ON  N0L 2C0 
 
Re: Road Safety Concerns – Aldborough Public School 
 
Dear Ms. Bouw,   
 
At its meeting on May 9, 2023, Elgin County Council considered a staff report prepared in 
response to a request from the Municipality of West Elgin that the County of Elgin address 
various concerns around the area of Aldborough Public School in Rodney, and passed the 
following resolution: 
 
“Moved by: Councillor Leatham 
Seconded by: Councillor Noble 
 
RESOLVED THAT the report titled "Reduced Speed Zone Extension and Community Safety 
Zone Establishment - Aldborough Public School" dated April 28, 2023 from the General 
Manager of Engineering, Planning & Enterprise / Deputy CAO and the Manager of 
Transportation Services be received and filed; and 
 
THAT Schedule B of By-Law No. 20-58 be amended to include the following: 
 

 

AND THAT Schedule A of By-Law No. 17-12 be amended to include the following: 
 

County Road Number and 
Name 

From To Hours Days Months 

103 

Furnival Road 

164M 
south of 
south 
property 
limit of 
Pioneer 
Line 

384M 
south of 
south 
property 
limit of 
Pioneer 
Line 

8:00 
a.m. 
to 

5:00 
p.m. 

Monday 
to 
Friday 

January to 
June  

and 

September 
to 
December 

 

Road Section Description 

103 A From 1493 metres north of the south property line of County Road 104 
to 2037 metres south of the south property line of County Road 104. 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 
Motion Carried.” 
 
A copy of the staff report and the corresponding by-laws are included for your information.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Peter Dutchak, Manager of Transportation Services at 
pdutchak@elgin.ca . 
 
Yours truly,  

 
Jenna Fentie 
Manager of Administrative Services/Deputy Clerk 
jfentie@elgin.ca  
 
cc Peter Dutchak, Manager of Transportation Services 
 Mark Loucas, Detachment Commander, Elgin OPP 
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